


***PRESS CONFERENCE*** 

Tribes and First Nations United to Preserve the Salish Sea 

1:00-2:00 pm on Wednesday, January 30, 2019 

Harbour Centre, downtown Simon Fraser University campus 

Canfor Policy Room #1600  

Vancouver, BC (Canada) 

Canadian First Nations and Washington State Tribal participants will be holding a joint press 
conference during the lunch break of the Information Session for Roberts Bank (Terminal 2). The 
press conference will focus on our concerns about the cumulative impacts of the Roberts Bank 
Terminal 2 (RBT2) and other currently proposed projects on salmon populations, on our Orca 
relatives, and on our Treaty rights.  

“We are salmon people, as are our relations, the killer whales. The Fraser River is a major source 
of salmon for us all. I’m worried about anything that endangers the Fraser River as a home for 
salmon,” said Raynell Morris, tribal elder of Lummi Nation. 

The Lummi Nation is calling for a moratorium on any additional potential stressors, including 
marine vessel traffic and associated development, to the Salish Sea. An interjurisdictional, 
comprehensive cumulative impact study of Salish Sea marine vessel traffic and an agreed-upon 
baseline for sustainable cultural and ecological Salish Sea vitality are long overdue. 

“We need a new vision that truly honors the ancient wisdom of the Salish Sea and all our 
relations,“ said Lawrence Solomon of the Lummi Indian Business Council. “The killer whale, 
our traditional lands and waters, and are our way of life are all imperiled.  This must stop.”   

“Our connection to the killer whale is personal, is relational, and goes back countless 
generations,” according to Lummi Chairman Jay Julius.  “Our name for them, qwe ‘lhol mechen 
means our relations below the waves.” 



The proposed expansion of Roberts Bank would require about 260 annual calls of some of the 
world’s largest ships. While these vessels would be carrying containers, rather than fossil fuel 
exports, these ships’ size and polluting capacity would alone impact the life of the Salish Sea. 
Additionally, each of these “ultra-large” ships leaves port with fully fueled, which can mean up 
to 4.5 million gallons per outbound ship. 

“Everyone has a stake in this,” according to Rueben George of the Tsleil-Waututh First Nation.  
“The reality is there will be spills and they won’t be able to clean them up. Our killer whale 
relations will pay the ultimate price.” 

Because the Coast Salish people are connected by bonds of kinship, culture, and language, it is 
critical that Canadian projects consider Native American Tribes, and that United States projects 
consider First Nations, when assessing the potential environmental impacts of a project. 

+++ 

Contact:  Kurt Russo  (Lummi Nation)  360-312-2292 (desk) 360-961-4554 (mobile) 
kurtr@lummi-nsn.gov  

Live Stream of press conference at the SacredSea.org Facebook page, and at www.SacredSea.org 

Call in number for reporters who wish to listen and/or participate by teleconference: 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://zoom.us/j/428727555 

One tap mobile 
+16699006833,,428727555# US (San Jose) 
+16468769923,,428727555# US (New York) 

Dial by your location 
        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 
        +1 646 876 9923 US (New York) 
        +1 647 558 0588 Canada 
Meeting ID: 428 727 555 
Find your local number: https://zoom.us/u/advynK6gAN
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